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BY EMAIL 
 
 
October 2, 2025 
 
Tiija Luttrell 
Manager, Regulatory 
Greater Sudbury Hydro Inc. 
500 Regent St. 
P.O. Box 250 
Sudbury ON P3E4P1 
tiija.luttrell@gsuinc.ca 

Dear Tiija Luttrell:  

 
Re: Greater Sudbury Hydro Inc. (Greater Sudbury Hydro) 

2025 Cost of Service Application  
OEB File Number: EB-2024-0026 

This letter is in response to your letter to the Ontario Energy Board (OEB) dated 
September 22, 2025, requesting an extension to the deadline for the filing of the 
responses to the panel’s questions specified in Procedural Order No. 5 from October 1, 
2025, to October 15, 2025. Greater Sudbury noted that to fully address the panel’s 
expectations an extension of two weeks was needed.  

The OEB granted the extension as part Procedural Order No. 6, issued on September 
26, 2025. The OEB also adjusted the deadline for submissions and reply submission by 
OEB staff, the intervenors and Greater Sudbury on an alternate proposal to revert to a 
cash-basis recovery for Other Post-Employment Benefits effective May 1, 2020. 

Based on the information provided, the OEB is placing Greater Sudbury Hydro’s 
application in abeyance as of October 1, 2025. The application is to be held in 
abeyance until Greater Sudbury Hydro files its responses to the panel’s questions. 
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Yours truly, 
 
 
 
Richtie Murray 
Acting Registrar 
 
 
c: All Parties in EB-2024-0026 
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